
            Princeton Police Department 

                               Memorandum 

 

To: Princeton City Council 

From: Chief Todd Frederick 

Date: 08-16-2021 

Regarding:  Purchase Tactical Armor, Capital Improvements request 2021 

 

The Princeton Police Department has currently budgeted $44,500.00 for body armor through the 2021 Capital 

Improvements Program.  The current quote from Streicher’s is $44,496.89.   

 

I am asking for City Council approval to purchase the tactical body armor for the Princeton Officers under the 

state bid price through Streicher’s Law Enforcement Equipment.  

 

A motion to approve and continue with the purchase of the tactical body armor is recommended. 

 
If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to ask.  Thank you. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chief Todd Frederick 
Princeton Police Department 


